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Chautauqua	County 
4-H	Update 

 

 
October  
1  Beginning of New 4-H Year  
6-12  NaƟonal 4-H Week  
11  4-H Council  
12 4-H Bingo Fundraiser  
November  
11 Veteran’s Day—Offices Closed 
14 4-H Officer  and Leader Retreat 4-8pm –Sedan 
16  County 4-H Achievement Banquet and Supporters’ AppreciaƟon  
 Dinner, noon , Fair/Bowman Building 
23-24 Kansas Youth Leadership Forum and Kansas Volunteer Leader Forum 
28-29 Thanksgiving—Offices Closed 
December 
23-1/1/2024   Christmas/New 
Year Break—Offices Closed 

 

4-H Calendar 



4-H Council MeeƟng 
The Chautauqua County 4-H Council MeeƟng will be 
held on October 9, 2024 at 7:00 pm in the Sedan 
Courthouse. 

4-H Enrollment 
September 30 is the end of the 4-H year and 
October 1 starts re-enrollment for the new 4-
H year. Enrollments and re-enrollments will 
all be done on 4-H Online, hƩps://
v2.4honline.com/#/user/sign-in . If you can’t 
remember your log on or are having trouble, 
call Jenny at (620) 725-5890. 

Remember, you must be 7 by January 1, 2024 
to enroll in 4-H. Kids ages 5-7 may sign up to 
be in Cloverbuds.  Cloverbuds can also sign up 
using 4-H Online free of charge. 

Enrollment Deadline for compeƟng in the 
county fair will be February 1st. Drop/Add 
Deadline will sƟll be May 1st.  

NOTE: 

If you fully parƟcipate in Bingo mark “pay 
with check” and I will input the coupon code 
when I approve you. 

Explore 4-H!  
Don’t forget you need to be enrolled in a project to 
parƟcipate in the fair. Don’t limit yourself by not en-
rolling in what could be your new favorite project. 



Kansas Youth Leadership Forum 

Registration Due: 

October 15, 2024, 11:59 a.m. 
Fees: $215 and additional optional $55 for Friday overnight 

and breakfast. 

 

 New 4-H Year Begins 

October 1, 2024 

 

If you have any pictures from the 
fair or other 4-H events during the 
year, please share with me. I am 

needing pictures for the slide 
show at the  

Achievement Banquet.  
Email me at lmmbever@ksu.edu 

 

County 4-H AppreciaƟon Dinner & Achievement Banquet 
The Achievement Banquet will be November 16, 2024 at NOON in the 4-H Building at the Sedan Fair-
grounds. 4-H Council will provide the meat and tableware. Each 4-H Family is to bring a side dish or des-
sert. 

Remember to invite any supporters! This includes banner & buckle donors, bucket calf donors, Premium 
Sale supporters, leaders, grandparents, family members, anyone who helps us “Make the Best BeƩer!” 

 

And other really important 
stuff... 



FAQ 
What are each 4-H family’s responsibiliƟes for the 
Bingo fundraiser? 

Each family is to sell 10 Ɵckets (these were given to 
the leaders.) Each family needs to bring a basket for 
a prize and a dessert OR concession stand foods for 
the concession stand. There will also be a sign up for 
concession stand. If you need ideas for baskets call 
Jenny at the office or Lindsey Carter. 

What does the $10 Ɵcket get you? 

Each person presenƟng a Ɵcket will get a book of 10 
pages of Bingo cards. These can be used during the 
regular bingo games that will start at 6:00 pm. Extra 
books of cards will be available to purchase the 
night of bingo for $5. 

What other opportuniƟes are there for people to 
parƟcipate that night? 

Þ StarƟng at 5:30 we will do mini games. These 
games will cost a $1 a card and the winner will 
get half the pot. (IE If we sell 50 cards for the 
first game the winner will get $25.) 

Þ We will also have a raffle for a scratch off loƩery 
Ɵcket tree. Tickets will be $1 or 6 for $5. Winner 
will be drawn that night. 

Þ Concession stand will be available. We will have 
nachos, Frito chili pie, hot dogs, baked potatoes, 
walking tacos, drinks and desserts. Items will be 
sold individually, and we will also have a meal 
deal available. 

 

4-H Members must parƟcipate in 
the Bingo fundraiser to get their $15 
program fee paid for by council. 
ParƟcipaƟon includes: Selling 10 
Ɵckets per family, working a shiŌ 

for Bingo and donaƟng a bingo prize 
or concession stand item for each 

member. 

See  link below to sign up for shiŌs 

hƩps://www.signupgenius.com/
go/10C084EABA62BA7F4CF8-44753930-bingo 

 

See link below to sign up for to bring items for con-
cession stand 

hƩps://www.signupgenius.com/
go/10C084EABA62BA7F4CF8-44755024-bingo 

4-H Bingo Prize Ideas: 
· Fishing Tackle  

· Movie Night  

· Goods from local businesses  

· Holiday baskets  

· Grilling baskets  

· Family Game Night  

· GiŌ CerƟficates for services (massages, hair, nails, 
lawn mowing, house cleaning, etc.)  

· Dinner in a basket (Tacos, pasta, chili, etc.)  

· Baking basket  

· Spa basket  

Typically prizes are between $10-$15. 



 
Chautauqua County 4-H  

October 12, 2024 

6:00 pm  
Doors Open at 5:00 pm 

Mini Games start at 5:30 pm 

Fair Building Sedan, Kansas  

Tickets: $10 in advance 

     $12 at the door 

Additional cards available for $5 each.  

Concessions  
Available 

 

Proceeds go towards Livestock Events and Fairgrounds Improvements.  

            
K-State Research and Extension is commiƩed to providing equal opportunity for parƟcipaƟon in all programs, services and acƟviƟes. Program 
informaƟon may be available in languages other than English. Reasonable accommodaƟons for persons with disabiliƟes, including alternaƟve 
means of communicaƟon (e.g., Braille, large print, audio tape, and American Sign Language) may be requested by contacƟng the event contact 
(Jenny McDaniel) two weeks prior to the start of the event (October 7, 2023) at (620-725-5890 or jlm323@ksu.edu). Requests received aŌer this 
date will be honored when it is feasible to do so. Language access services, such as interpretaƟon or translaƟon of vial informaƟon, will be pro-
vided free of charge to limited English proficient individuals upon request.  

Kansas State University Agricultural Experiment StaƟon and CooperaƟve Extension Service K-State Research and Extension is an equal oppor-



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Traits of a Strong 4-H Club 
Its Ɵme to start looking at our Club Health. No, that 
doesn’t mean a Health Club for working out. Club 
Health is evaluaƟng your 4-H Club to see if it is on the 
right track. Here is a checklist of traits of a strong 
club  that is thriving. 

¨ Fun for members! 

¨ Standard meeƟng Ɵmes and places 

¨ Growing in numbers 

¨ Doing things 

¨ Strong leadership (adult and youth) 

¨ Visible in the community 

¨ New members (and their families) feel welcomed 
and supported 

¨ Members receive recogniƟon for MANY accom-
plishments 

¨ Members parƟcipate in and beyond the club level 
acƟviƟes, events and trainings. 

¨ Family involvement 

¨ Lots of parents at the meeƟngs & acƟviƟes 

¨ Good communicaƟon 

¨ MeeƟngs belong to the members 

¨ Club officers run the club meeƟngs. 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Oakley Linden and Brenton Stout our are 4-H Spot-
light this month. They were the first ones to turn in  
their record books . 
Oakley is a 5th grader at Cedar Vale Elementary. He 
likes playing football, fishing, hunƟng, camping, 
AWANA’s and showing pigs and caƩle in 4-H. Oak-
ley is on the A honor roll at school and got reserve 
Jr Swine Showman and Grand Champion with his 
tomatoes. His projects in 4-H are Swine and Beef. 
Oakley says everyone should show pigs because 
they are fun or find something that interests you. 
Brenton is a 3rd grader at Cedar Vale Elementary. 
He likes soccer, swimming, fishing, AWANA’s and 
showing pigs in 4-H. Benton has receive the pen-
manship award in school and blue ribbon at the fair 
with his pig. His project is Swine. Benton says to try 
anything in 4-H cause there is so much to do. 



Volunteer Screening Checklist: 
The first thing to do is Create a 4-H Online Account. 
Many of you already have one. If not, create one at 
hƩps://4honline.com/#/user/sign-in 

On the  4-H Online website, create your Adult Volun-
teer record.   

To complete this process, you will need to provide 
informaƟon for the Volunteer ApplicaƟon. Some in-
formaƟon you may need to collect beforehand, such 
as: 

¨ Employer and supervisor contact informaƟon 

¨ ResidenƟal history 

¨ Previous 4-H volunteer history 

¨ Volunteer experiences 

¨ 3 References and their contact informaƟon 
(preferably not related to you) 

¨ Health Insurance and doctor contact informaƟon 
(this is NOT proof of insurance) 

 
 

 

 

VOLUNTEER ORIENTATION 
Come for the Chili  

and 
Stay for the Children! 

Thursday, November 14, 2024 

4-8:00 p.m. 

 

Details to Follow 

 

Volunteer Mandate 
While volunteerism is crucial to the success of 4-H, it 
is a privilege, not a right to be a 4-H volunteer.  

According to the KSU Department of 4-H Youth De-
velopment, all individuals who work directly with 
youth are required to complete the Kansas 4-H Vol-
unteer screening process. Volunteer screening is 
done in order to assure a safe, posiƟve, and nurturing 
environment for all youth involved with the Kansas 4-
H programs and provide protecƟon for the child, the 
volunteer, the agent, the Extension Board, and the 
Kansas State Research and Extension.  

IniƟal screening of all volunteers and staff will occur 
when they sign up to volunteer or are employed as 
an Extension professional. Re-screening for volun-
teers will be done every three years from when the 
original screening was completed.  

Requirements:   

Those roles that need Board cerƟficaƟon are includ-
ed, but not limited to, those posiƟons that follow: 

Þ Each club needs two Extension Board cerƟfied 
volunteers  to be 4-H Adult Leaders. 

Þ Each project leader needs Extension Board cerƟfi-
caƟon. 

Þ Volunteers who have access to funds raised on 
behalf of 4-H 

Þ Any individual that supervises 4-H’ers needs to be 
a Board CerƟfied volunteer. 

Board CerƟficaƟon is not difficult. It can be done 
online, but it must be done in cooperaƟon with the 
County Extension Agent. 

Consequences:  If there are not Board CerƟfied Vol‐
unteers, the 4-H Club runs the risk of losing it’s char‐
ter unƟl cerƟfied volunteers are in place.   



Rolling Prairie Extension District #8,  
Chautauqua and Elk CounƟes 
215 N. Chautauqua 
Sedan, KS 67361 

Rolling Prairie Extension District on Facebook 

“Like” our Facebook page to get the most up-to-date 
informaƟon and news about the happenings of Rolling 
Prairie District! Visit hƩps://www.facebook.com/
rollingprairieextension/  to like our page. 

                         "K-State Research and Extension is commiƩed to providing equal opportunity for parƟcipa-
Ɵon in all programs, services and acƟviƟes. Program informaƟon may be available in lan-
guages other than English. Reasonable accommodaƟons for persons with disabiliƟes, includ-
ing alternaƟve means of communicaƟon (e.g., Braille, large print, audio tape, and American 
Sign Language) may be requested by contacƟng the event contact (insert name) two weeks 
prior to the start of the event (insert deadline date) at (insert phone number and email). 
Requests received aŌer this date will be honored when it is feasible to do so. Language ac-
cess services, such as interpretaƟon or translaƟon of vital informaƟon, will be provided free 
of charge to limited English proficient individuals upon request.” 


